
 

   
 

 

 
   

  
    

 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 
  

 
  

 
 

 
  

 
  
 

 

     
 

 
 

  
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

  
 

 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO CONSIDER AUTHORIZING THE 
PRE-QUALIFICATION OF BIDDERS FOR RFQ NO. 2023-13 

PRE-QUALIFICATION OF GENERAL CONTRACTORS FOR CONSTRUCTION OF 
CITY HALL PHYSICAL HARDENING PROJECT (SECURITY ENHANCEMENTS) 

Notice is hereby given that it is the intent of the City Commission of the City of Weston, Florida, to 
consider authorizing the list of pre-qualified and eligible contractors for bidding on the construction 
of the City Hall Physical Hardening Project (Security Enhancements), as recommended by the 
Selection Committee, at the date, time and location, as follows: 

Notice Date: February 27, 2024 

RFQ No.: 2023-13 

Title: Pre-Qualification of General Contractors for the Construction of City Hall 
Physical Hardening Project (Security Enhancements) 

RFQ Opening Date: January 16, 2024 

RFQ Award Date: March 4, 2024 

RFQ Award Time: 7:00 PM 

RFQ Award Location: Weston City Hall 
17200 Royal Palm Boulevard 
Weston, Florida 33326 

The list of selected proposers that were evaluated and deemed to be pre-qualified by the Selection 
Committee, at its Publicly Noticed Meeting held on February 8, 2024, are as follows: 

Firm: Bejar Construction, Inc. 
Address: 6326 S.W. 191 Ave.  

Pembroke Pines, FL 33332  
Telephone: (786) 299-1072 
Principal: Benny Bejar, President [email: bejarconstruction@msn.com] 

Firm: Cosugas, LLC 
Address: 719 Gunshot Rd. 

Sunrise, FL 33326 
Telephone: (954) 916-7500 
Principal: Herman Giacomelli, Managing Member [email: hgiacomelli@scosugasllc.com] 

Firm: Waypoint Contracting, Inc.   
Address: 7925 NW 12 St. Suite 321 

Doral, FL 33126 
Telephone: (786) 608-1406 
Principal: Jorge Lopez, President [email: info@waypointinc.com] 
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Any party submitting a response to the RFQ who is adversely affected by the City’s Notice of Intent 
to consider authorizing the pre-qualification of proposers may file a protest, provided such protest 
is in full compliance with the Filing of Notice of Protest procedures contained within the respective 
RFQ Documents. 

CERTIFICATION 
I certify this Notice of Intent was 
posted on February 27, 2024, in the 
City Hall lobby. 

/s/ Martha Perez-Garviso,  
    Director of Procurement  
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